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EXTENDED VICTORIAN LOCKDOWN WILL HELP AVOID THIRD WAVE 

 

AMA President Dr Omar Khorshid said extending COVID-19 restrictions across Victoria will 

help that State and the nation ultimately recover from the pandemic sooner. 

 

In response to Premier Daniel Andrew’s extension today of Victoria’s physical isolation 

measures, Dr Khorshid said the extended restrictions will also help quicken the path to 

economic recovery. 

 

“The Victorian Government has made necessary decisions based on sound medical advice, in 

the best interests of the nation’s health and the nation’s economy,” Dr Khorshid said. 

 

“The Victorian Government modelling shows what doctors already knew. If restrictions were 

lifted this week, the State would see infections rise again.  

 

“Some business leaders campaigning against isolation measures are ignoring medical evidence 

that easing restrictions too soon risks a third wave surge in further infections. 

 

“The fall in daily infections in Victoria proves current restrictions are working. Extending these 

restrictions best positions the economy for a sustainable long-term recovery. 

 

“Every Australian wants to see Victoria succeed in halting COVID-19, both for the health of us 

all and the long-term recovery of our economy.  

 

“The Premier has also flagged some changes to the curfew and extending the ability for 

outdoor exercise. These modest changes are sensible, but recognise the needs of social 

interaction for people living alone.” 

 

Dr Khorshid welcomed the further decline in infection of Victorian health care workers, and 

the benefit the extended restrictions will have in preventing health care worker infections.  

 

“Front line doctors, nurses, and aged carers have been working to keep Victorians alive as the 

pandemic has reached across the State,” Dr Khorshid said.  

 

“The extended restrictions will both help prevent further illness, and also take pressure off the 

strained Victorian hospital and aged care system,” Dr Khorshid concluded. 
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